
 

AUGUST 2021 NEWSLETTER 

Good morning Friends, 

It will nearly be the end of summer shortly, so I hope you have been enjoying the weather 

and the woods and parks especially since some of the restrictions have been lifted. 

 

As we are hoping to hold our first meeting in September since lockdown, this will be my last 

monthly Newsletter. I have been sending a Newsletter round for 16 months, and I hope you 

have gained an insight into the Friends of Radford Woods Group, Plymstock.  

The Orchard 

We have been informed that wasps have built a nest ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ CŀǊƳŜǊΩǎ DƭƻǊȅ ǘǊŜŜΦ ! ƴƻǘƛŎŜ 

was put on the fence to inform the community of this. PCC have been informed. 

 

Lots of apples are appearing on the trees, and will be ready to pick soon. As you are aware 

most areas of grass in the City have been left to nature to attract the insects, bees and 

butterflies, and have been cut this month.  The Orchard has now been mowed by 

Richard/Andy who were very careful around the wasp nest. 



 

The Bug Hotel 

 

 

 

 

 

With a newly printed Bug Hotel poster, we hope to encourage more insects to stay there! 

Mike, one of our Group members, built this amazing Bug Hotel. 

 



 

 

ALONG THE PATH FROM THE HIDE INTO THE WOODS 

                                                                      Creeping Thistle was seen along the bank, and is our 

                                                                      most common species of thistle, and can be found 

                                                                      on disturbed and cultivated ground, such as rough 

                                                                      grassland, roadside verges and field edges from June 

                                                                      to October. Its creeping roots enable it to quickly                                  

spread                                                          spread across an area, forming large colonies.  
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Furland Field 

PCC still have ongoing labour issues caused by the pandemic and so it looks likely that the 

planned autumn seeding will not take place.  Andy has several times spotted a male Roe 

Deer eating the bindweed, and he seems quite happy munching away, though it is doubtful 

that he will clear enough on his own! 

 

 

BBQ 

Further investigation has revealed that it is safe to hold our proposed BBQ in the Orchard on 

the 25th August. Members will be sent round details shortly.  

 

 


